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THE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT  
 
Dear Students and Families of Little Flower Catholic High School for Girls, 

It is with great pride and enthusiasm I write this introduction and welcome you all to the 

2018-19 School Year!  As we stand on the threshold of our 80
th
 anniversary, we look 

forward to the many exciting possibilities that await our students, staff, families and 

alumnae in this year of change and preparation. 

By way of introduction, I assume the position of President after 10 successful years as the Director of 

Curriculum and Instruction at Villa Maria Academy in Malvern, PA.  My professional journey, which spans 

27 years in education, gives me a rich perspective on the operation of a school, both from the day to day and 

30,000’ view perspective.  Please see my introduction and bio at 

http://www.littleflowerhighschool.org/apps/pages/MeetOurAdministration for more information. 

You may ask why I would want to take on the challenge of Little Flower’s Presidency at such a crucial time 

in the school’s history.  While I understand the question, the answer to me seems simple and obvious, 

especially for those of us who have had the rich experience of being led and educated by the IHM Sisters.  I 

have been called to say óyesô.  And saying óyesô means pushing beyond one’s comfort zone, stretching one’s 

growth edges and turning one’s dreams into reality.  We must model to our young women that uncertainty 

cannot paralyze us.  Little Flower’s legacy is legendary and the envy of many.  Our collective task is to make 

a great school greater and sustainable for future generations.   I can envision a future that exposes our 

students to more challenging coursework and authentic experiences, fulfilling all the promises of a first-class 

21
st
 Century education.  We are challenged on many fronts – to continue to grow enrollment, to carve a path 

toward financial stability, to develop strong students who are independent, faith-filled and college ready, and 

to grow in our devotion to our patroness, St. Thérèse, whose little way marks our path.  With your support, I 

feel ready to face the task ahead. 

Our girls will return to some positive improvements we have undertaken over the recent months, including: 

¶ The formal dedication of the fitness room, made possible through the generous contribution of Anna 

Mae “Sissy” Piacine Hudson, ‘57 

¶ The formal dedication of the Room 104 Conference Room, in honor of Sr. Donna Shallo, IHM 

http://www.littleflowerhighschool.org/apps/pages/MeetOurAdministration


¶ The establishment of the Sr. Donna Shallo, IHM, Scholarship 

¶ The introduction of PowerSchool as our Student Information System, which hopes to launch by mid-

August 

¶ The change Little Flower’s web domain to @lfchs.org for all emails by early to mid-August.  

NOTE:   www.lfchs.org is already alive and well! 

¶ The rebirth of the Flossie Shop, with merchandise in demand for both students, parents and alumnae, 

available in the Flossie Shop, online and at key events 

As always, we are grateful to our families and their commitment to a Little Flower education and are aware 

of the sacrifices each family must make to make that dream for their daughters a reality.   As a percentage, 

nearly 91% of Little Flower students are benefactors of some form of tuition assistance, made possible 

largely through the generosity of our dedicated alumnae, supporters and other philanthropic organizations.  A 

move to require service hours as a way of giving back for what has been given to our students will continue 

to be the norm and we look to more fully develop a uniquely Little Flower service learning program.   

St. Thérèse would expect no less! 

Toward that end, we ask for timely compliance with tuition payments.  The Archdiocese has instituted a 

generous 90 Day Policy, whereby families may not be more than 90 days in arrears on tuition payments at 

any time, so please do not put us in the position of limiting your daughter’s access to her Little Flower 

education, to which we are all so tirelessly dedicated.  Be mindful that any late payment will also incur late 

fees.  Please contact Mrs. Celeste Foley, Tuition Officer, at x151 or cfoley@littleflowerhighschool.org if you 

have any questions or need assistance with the Financial Aid process. 

Student  rosters for the 2018-19 school year will be available by mid-August.  I remind you that no student 

with an outstanding balance for the 2017-18 school year may receive any school-issued documents (e.g., 

June report cards, August rosters, transcripts, etc.), until all payment issues are resolved.  We understand that 

life happens, but we can only work with you to the extent that you are willing to make the good faith effort 

to work with us. 

I want to take this opportunity to thank the faculty and staff of Little Flower for their warm and generous 

welcome and also for the true love and dedication they exude for this school.   Pride abounds here at Little 

Flower and we all know that Sr. Donna Shallo, IHM’s shoes will be big to fill.  Her tireless dedication and 

attention to detail are hallmarks of the Little Flower spirit that is legendary.  I commit that under my 

leadership, I will take the time to listen and develop an appreciation for the culture.  I promise you access 

and voice.  In exchange, I ask for your prayers and support in all ways – through your time, talent, tangibles, 

and your embrace of our school’s mission:  to develop women of academic excellence, integrity and 

generous service.  Our collective spirit and energy, through the intercession of our Patroness, St. Thérèse of 

the Little Flower, will unify us in a common goal to strengthen a foundation that is already strong, and will 

allow us to take our school community to the next level of  its fulfillment, which is to be the premier all-girls 

Catholic school in Southeastern Pennsylvania.  We are all ambassadors of the spirit that is uniquely Little 

Flower’s, and we must work together to spread the word about the difference a Little Flower education 

means to prospective students. 

I thank you for joining me is this exciting step forward.  The little things we do together will lead to big 

things for Little Flower Catholic High School for Girls! 

With gratitude for your trust –  

Jeane  M. McNamara  

http://www.lfchs.org/
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OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL  

I hope you are enjoying these summer days and finding some time for rest and relaxation. 

Congratulations and Best Wishes to our graduates, their parents and family members! We celebrated the 

Class of 2018 and their many achievements in our inspirational Baccalaureate Liturgy and Graduation 

Ceremonies.  May God continue to bless our graduates in all their future endeavors! 

 

On behalf of the entire school community, I wish to express our gratitude and best wishes to faculty and staff 

members who will not be returning to Little Flower next year: 

As you know, Sr. Donna Shallo, IHM, resigned her position as President after completing 27 years of 

faithful service to the Little Flower Community—18 years as President and 9 years as Assistant Principal for 

Student Affairs.  Faculty, staff and students had opportunities to express our deep gratitude to Sr. Donna and 

wish her well in her new ministry as Secretary for her Religious community, Sisters, Servants of the 

Immaculate Heart of Mary.  Sr. Donna’s ministry in Catholic Education spanned fifty years of faith-filled 

service at parish elementary and archdiocesan high schools, including Archbishop Ryan and St. Maria 

Goretti and Little Flower Catholic High Schools.  God Bless, Sr. Donna! 

   

Ms Ariel Chen, part-time Chinese language teacher, Mr. Evan Horsey, Social Studies Substitute teacher, and 

Ms. Tina Branch, Reading Enrichment, served our students and school community in various capacities last 

year.  We are grateful to these teachers for their dedication to our students and wish them well.    Recently, 

Ms. Lindsey Stoner, School Social Worker, resigned her position after 5 years of dedicated service to our 

students, parents and entire school community.  We express our gratitude and appreciation for her untiring 

efforts in support of our students and their parents and the many ways she assisted our faculty and staff.    

Best Wishes to all as they begin in new schools and careers.          

 

Mrs. Jeane McNamara was appointed President of Little Flower Catholic High School in April, 2018.  

Faculty, staff and students were happy to meet and welcome Mrs. McNamara on several occasions when she 

visited before the end of the school year.   Mrs. McNamara officially began her ministry at Little Flower on 

July 2.     She brings many personal and professional gifts to our school community, including years of 

experience serving as a teacher and administrator in secondary schools.   We thank Mrs. McNamara for her 

desire to share her vision, gifts and talents and her willingness to serve the Little Flower Community.   

Prayers and Best Wishes, Mrs. McNamara!  

 

We look forward to welcoming the members of the Class of 2022, upper class transfer students, and their 

parents to the Little Flower Community in September.   We will also welcome new faculty and staff:    

Sr. Judith Knowlton, IHM, Assistant in the Student Services Office and Ms. Rebecca Malfara, School Social 

Worker. 

 

Last year we engaged in a process of Strategic Planning.   Mr. James Higgins, Chairperson of Strategic Plan, 

administrators, faculty and staff committee members, with input and support from community and LF Board 

members, developed a three-year Strategic Plan.  The plan focused upon three areas:  Academic Quality, 

Enrollment and Development and was presented to the Office of Catholic Education and Faith in the Future 

in April. 

 

The Academic Plan includes initiatives and strategies which will strengthen the academic program for all 

students so that all are prepared for college, career and life in the 21
st
 century.  We will provide a rigorous 

academic program, learning support and guidance in our efforts to address the needs of all students as we:  

¶ Increase the number of challenging and interesting core and elective classes  

¶ Adhere to current Middle States Plan, Excellence by Design, 2017-2024, which includes focus upon 

Critical Reading, Mathematics, and Adult Living Skills in all curriculum areas:  



1.  Students will demonstrate improvement in critical reading skill 

2.  Students will develop and strengthen mathematics skills for college and career (problem 

solving skills and graphing/data analysis skills) 

3.  Students will demonstrate growth and development in adult living skills: 

financial literacy, healthy living, time management, academic achievement, 

spiritual growth 

¶ Increase standardized test scores to increase college and scholarship opportunities.      

¶ Identify and develop a  “niche” program to stimulate interest and opportunity in new  

and engaging subject areas in Business, Engineering, Fine Arts, Health Sciences, Math, Technology, 

Science, etc.    

  

Dr. Pace, a specialist in Standardized testing, will conduct readiness seminars for juniors in preparation for 

the PSAT and seniors in preparation for the October and November SAT.    We offer these seminars to our 

students during the regular school day: PSAT Seminar: October 2  and SAT Seminar: September 25.       

Registration forms will be available to seniors and juniors in September.  Dr. Pace also offers a full schedule 

of standardized test seminars and workshops outside of school.  Information and schedule of 2018-2019 

programs is available on her website:  drpaceseminars.com. 

 

All current students have personal College Board accounts which link to Khan Academy.  Students have 

used Khan Academy during the school year, so they are familiar with special features available on this site.  

Please encourage your daughter to access Khan Academy during the remaining weeks of summer.  This will 

enable your daughter to personalize her own review and preparation for both PSAT and SAT tests.  

According to College Board data released from an analysis of the impact of free SAT tutoring offered by the 

Khan Academy “… studying for the SAT for 20 hours through Khan Academy is associated with an average 

score gain of 115 points, nearly double the gain for students who don't use the Khan Academy”.  

 

Any parent who wishes to volunteer to help with any school activity must obtain specific clearances before 

serving as a volunteer. Unpaid Volunteers are those who may have any possible contact with or 

responsibility for children in their role as volunteer for the Archdiocese.   

 

Clearance and Training Requirements for Volunteers: 

¶ Clearances for Volunteers Living in PA for Less than 10 years: 

                                     1.  Federal Bureau of Investigation Fingerprint Clearance 

                                     2.  Pennsylvania State Police Check 

                                     3.  Pennsylvania Child Abuse History Clearance 

 

¶ Clearances for Volunteers Living in PA Continuously for 10 years: 

                                     1.  Pennsylvania State Police Clearance 

                                     2.  Pennsylvania Child Abuse History Clearance 

                                     3.  Disclosure Statement application for volunteers to be filed at the place of service 

 

Additional Requirements for All Volunteers: 

1. "Protecting God's Children" Training:  You can register at a parish or location near you by going to 

https://www.virtusonline.org 

2.  Online Mandated Reporter Training:  You may obtain link on LF website under “Volunteering at LF”. 

When you complete the training, please email certificate to kmeng@littleflowerhighschool.org.  

3.  Arrest/Conviction Report and Certification Form:   You can download form on our website under 

“Volunteering at LF.” 



All clearances must be obtained before giving service. Clearances, including the FBI, must be renewed 

every five years. Volunteers are not required to pay for either the PA State Police Check or the PA 

Child Abuse History Clearance. 

Thank you to all our parents who volunteer to assist in any way - student activities, dances, annual musical, 

concerts, and field trips, etc.   We need your help and appreciate the time and effort you give  

to support our programs and events.  Please obtain your clearances and complete trainings as soon as 

possible.  If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Kay Meng, 215-455-6900, ext. 115.   

 

It is very important that we have current phone numbers and email addresses for all parents. We maintain 

regular parent contact via School Messenger phone messaging and also school email for newsletters, letters, 

and other communications.  

Please note:  Change in Address or Phone number:  please notify the Main Office   

                      Change in Email address:   please email Mrs. Kay Meng, kmeng@littleflowerhighschool.org  

 

Please check the condition and length of your daughter’s uniform before the start of the school year. The 

uniform is to be knee-length.  If your daughter has outgrown her uniform, please consider donating her 

uniform to school.   Uniform donations are always welcome.  There are times during the year when a student 

is in need of a uniform.  It is so helpful when we are able to provide a uniform for the student.  You may 

bring any uniform items to the school office during the summer on Monday-Friday, 8:00-3:00 or anytime 

school is in session during the school year.  

  

I appreciate your cooperation and support and am so grateful for all you contribute to our school community.  

You and your family members are remembered in my prayers every day. 

Thank you and God bless! 

Sister Kathleen   

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS OFFICE  

ROSTERS 

Student course requests have been compiled and 
the master schedule has been constructed over the 
summer months. Rosters will be mailed to seniors, 
juniors and sophomores in mid-August.  
Freshmen will receive rosters on their first day, 
Wednesday, September 5. 
 
The Academic Affairs Office was able to fulfill 
most student requests for elective subjects. In a 
few cases, where this is not possible because of 
time conflicts and availability of courses, 
alternatives must be scheduled. Students should 
check their school email periodically over the 
summer in case Mr. Rosbach needs to contact 
them about a possible roster problem. 
 
In the case of freshman students, rosters have 
been formulated based on the results of 
standardized tests, the recommendation of the 
eighth grade teachers, and an analysis of the 
student's effort and scholastic achievement over 
the years. 
 
 

STANDARDIZED TESTS  

The Archdiocese is again requiring all freshmen, 
sophomores, and juniors to take the PSAT test on 
Wednesday, October 10. Sophomores and Juniors 
will be taking the PSAT (which is formulated like 
the SAT) and freshmen will take a test called 
PSAT 8/9.  Taking these tests should help the 
students improve their SAT scores and provides 
feedback about each student’s academic strengths 
and weaknesses.  
 
The Performance Series Test will again be 
administered to 9

th,
 10

th  
 and 11

th
 grade students 

three times over the course of the year. 
 
HONOR ROLL REQUIREMENTS  
 
1

st
 Honors - Average 93 -no grade less than 90 

2
nd

 Honors - Average 88 - no grade less than 85 
 
Honors are determined from the grade average, 
and do not depend on the tracks of the courses 
which the student is taking. To calculate the grade 
average, add together the grades for all tracked 
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courses and divide by the number of credits. 
Honors will be calculated on a quarterly basis and 
will not include semester assessments or the 
semester average. 

SUMMER READING  

All students in each class year will read one book 
selected by the English Department and one book 
selected by the Theology Department.. Specific 
details are posted at  
www.littleflowerhighschool.org. Reading 
assignments are also posted in the student packet 
which is provided for each freshman when 
enrollment is completed. Additionally each 
freshman is completing a math review packet and 
will share their work with their science and math 
teachers when school starts. 
 

POWER SCHOOL 

For approximately four decades JenASys has been 
the system where all the academic, attendance, 
and discipline records were compiled and then 
JenASys was used to produce the report cards and 
transcripts that we have become accustomed to. 
By the time schools starts all of the schools in the 

archdiocese will have completed the transition 
from JenASys to Power School. 
 
Administrators and administrative assistants will 
learn to implement Power School in mid-August 
and teachers will receive training during the week 
before Labor Day. Power school is used in many 
schools throughout the country and performs all 
of the record-keeping, information, 
administration, scheduling, and course selection 
functions. 
 
Grade Connect will no longer be needed because 
student’s grades will be visible on Power School 
and course selection can be administered by 
Power School. 
 
Once we have had our training, administrators 
will be much more knowledgeable about Power 
School and we will do our best to share that 
knowledge with our parents and students.  
 
Enjoy the remainder of the summer. I look 
forward to seeing you in September. 
 
Mr. Rosbach 
A.P. for Academic Affairs 

 

ACTIVITIES UPDATE FROM THE STUDENT AFFAIRS OFFICE 

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

I hope that you and your families are enjoying a very happy and healthy summer. I’m sure that while your 

daughter is enjoying the break, she is looking forward to the coming school year and all of the fun activities 

that are planned.  Our mascot this year is the Sea Otter.  Our theme is “Life’s a climb but the view is great!” 

Both of these ideas were selected by the Class of 2019. 

 

A copy of our school calendar will be distributed to every student during the first week of school. Included in 

the calendar are the bell schedules and a list of phone extensions for various school offices. It is very 

important that you keep this calendar in a spot where both you and your daughter will have access to it 

throughout the year. It would also be a good idea to check our website each month for revisions to the 

calendar. 

                                                 Mark Your Calendar ! 

 

August 23 

 

6:30 pm

  

Fall Sports Meeting – Mandatory for all athletes, parents, coaches, and 

moderators involved in fall sports program 

September 5 7 pm Freshman Parent Meeting 

September 13 7 pm Back to School Night For All Parents 

September 20  Big/Little Sister Introduction 
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September 26 8:15am Faculty Professional Development Day- Students Do Not Report 

September 28  Installation – Homeroom Period 

October 1  St. Therese Feast Day Liturgy 

October 2 7pm Home & School Meeting 

October 3  Chance Drive Opening 

October 9 7pm Ring Mass at Maternity B.V.M Church 

October 10  PSAT – Grades 9, 10, and 11.  Dismissal 11:45 am. 

Seniors use this day for college visits. 

October 12 7 – 10pm Ring Night – Dance for the senior class 

October 15  Underclassmen Yearbook Photos 

October 23 7pm Mandatory meeting for parents and guardians of all Juniors and 

Seniors 

October 24  LAST DAY to merit prizes/holiday-Chance Drive 

October 25 2:30pm Chance Drive Drawing 

October 26 6:30-8:30 pm Big/Little Sister Night 

October 30  NHS Induction- Homeroom  period 

November 1  All Saints Day – HOLY DAY & HOLIDAY 

November 2  Senior Ring Adjustments/Senior Cap and Gown Measured 

November 6  Senior Class Photo – HR;  

Optional School Portraits – lunch periods (applies only to those 

students who wish to order these photos) 

November 9  End of 1
st
 Quarter 

November 13  Club Photo Day 

November 16 7-10 pm Harvest Dance 

November 21  Spirit Day – Dismissal 11 am 

 

Please note: Attendance at the mandatory meetings on August 23 and October 23 is expected of those 

involved. Please make arrangements to be available to attend. The parents who miss the Junior/Senior 

Parent Meeting on October 23, will be contacted by letter to view the video of the meeting at a 

designated time during the school day. 

 

Ring Mass 

Little Flower school rings will be distributed to our Seniors at the Ring Mass to be held on Tuesday, October 

9 at 7:00 pm. at Maternity B.V.M. Church. This year, each Senior will receive four tickets for Ring Mass. 



This year all class rings are being ordered and paid for directly to  Josten’s.  If a student does not order a ring 

she may still participate in the Ring Mass by borrowing a Little Flower ring from a relative or friend, or from 

the Student Affairs Office where we have a limited supply of rings available. Borrowed rings must be 

brought to the Student Affairs Office no later than Thursday, October 4. It is our hope that all members of 

the Senior Class will be present for this very special celebration.  

 

Fundraisers 

As usual, we will have our two major fundraisers this year. The 1
st
 Chance Drive will begin on October 3. 

The 2
nd

 Chance Drive will take place in February. The required quota for each student is $100 in the October 

Drive and $75 in the February Drive. Participation in both of these fundraisers is required of all students. 

 

To help defray the cost of our Activity Buses, we sponsor two optional fundraisers which we hope you will 

support. Our Tupperware Sale begins on November 5 (think Christmas!). Our Pizza Sale begins on 

December 20. More detailed information will be given to students in homeroom and appear in future 

newsletters. 

 

Activity Buses 

For students who remain after school, we provide two Activity Buses. The first bus leaves Little Flower at 

3:30; the second, at 5:00 pm. Since these buses are not SEPTA buses, there is a $1 charge for riding them. 

Students are to be prepared with $1.00,  which is to be paid before they board the bus. Every afternoon, 

announcements are made over the P.A. to remind students about the departure times of these buses. Buses 

run Monday through Thursday. There are no Activity Buses on Friday. The routes of these buses are listed 

below and can also be found in the Student Agenda Planner. Please note that the drivers are instructed not to 

deviate from the established routes. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5:00 Bus 
 
¶ 9

th
 Street to Boulevard – North on Boulevard 

¶ Stops at 5
th 

St., Rising Sun Ave., Pratt St. 
¶ Turns right at Pratt 
¶ Stops at Large St., Oxford Ave. 
¶ Turns left on to Oxford Ave., crosses Boulevard, continues on Oxford 
¶ Stops at Levick St., Cottman Ave. 
¶ Turns right at Cottman 
¶ Stops at Castor Ave., Bustleton Ave., Boulevard, Frankford Ave. 
¶ Turns right at Frankford 
¶ Stops at Levick St. 
¶ Continues on Frankford to Pratt 
¶ Turns left at Pratt 
¶ Stops at Torresdale Ave. 
¶ Turns left at Torresdale, continues to Bridge St., turns right, continues to Richmond St. 
¶ Stops at Lefevre St., Castor Ave., Tioga St., Allegheny Ave. 
¶ Turns right at Allegheny 

Activity B us Routes                                      

3:30 Bus 

¶ 9
th
 Street to Boulevard – North on Boulevard 

¶ Stops at 5
th 

St., Rising Sun Ave., Foulkrod St., Pratt St.     

¶ Turns right at Pratt 

¶ Stops at Large St., Oxford Ave., Frankford Ave., Torresdale Ave. 

¶ Turns left at Torresdale, continues to Bridge St., turns right, continues to Richmond St. 

¶ Stops at Lefevre St., Castor Ave., Tioga St., Allegheny Ave. 

¶ Turns right at Allegheny 

¶ Stops at Aramingo Ave., Frankford Ave., Kensington Ave. 
¶ Turns right at Kensington, continues to “I” St., turns left, continues to Hunting Park 

Ave., turns right 
¶ Stops at “J” St., “L” St., and finally at Castor Ave. 

 



¶ Stops at Aramingo Ave., Frankford Ave., Kensington Ave. 
¶ Turns right at Kensington, continues to “I” St., turns left, continues to Hunting Park Ave., turns right 
¶ Stops at “J” St., “L” St., and finally at Castor Ave. 

 

Clubs 

Each month there are two extended homeroom periods (T1 and T2) that provide time for club meetings so 

that students who are unable to remain after school will have the opportunity to join a club. We believe that 

interacting with each other and with faculty/staff members outside the classroom setting is an important 

aspect of school life. Each year, there are approximately 40 clubs offered. Hopefully, your daughter will find 

at least one to join and enjoy. 

 

Dances 

Specific information about class dances as well as general dance information can be found in the Student 

Agenda Planner which every Little Flower student will receive in September, but I would like to address 

certain issues here as well: 

1. For all Dances and Senior Prom students may purchase a single ticket or a couple ticket. 

2. Parents/guardians of Juniors and Seniors are required to attend the mandatory meeting on Tuesday, 

October 23 at 7 pm. Those Juniors and Seniors whose parents/guardians do not attend this meeting will 

not be permitted to purchase tickets for the Junior Dance or Senior Prom. This meeting is for 

parents/guardians only. 

3. Students who are absent on the day of an after-school or evening activity are not permitted to attend that 

event unless they have the permission of the Assistant Principal for Student Services. 

4. Refunds are not available for tickets purchased for dances/events. 

5. Dress code regulations are published and posted prior to every dance. Students are expected to know 

them, follow them, and communicate them to their escorts. Sneakers, casual (“work”) boots, sweats, 

shorts, jeans are never permitted for our students or their escorts. Gentlemen are always expected to 

wear a shirt and tie.  

6. Students and their escorts who are not properly dressed may be asked to leave the dance. In this case, 

parents will be called, students will receive demerits, and ticket money will not be refunded. Those 

students and their escorts who are not dressed properly but who are permitted to remain at the dance 

will receive demerits and will not be permitted to purchase formal photographs of the dance. In this 

case, parents will receive a letter informing them of the situation. The consequences stated here will be 

issued according to the nature of the dress code violation. 

Our goal with regard to dress code is that our students select clothing that reflects the respect they have for 

themselves and the values of Little Flower. This can be quite a challenge in light of current fashion trends!  

We ask your assistance in making certain that your daughter makes appropriate choices.  

 

Guidelines and Deadlines 

Guidelines and deadlines are very important to us in the Student Affairs Office. Please encourage your 

daughter to follow guidelines and meet deadlines in order to avoid being disappointed or upset. Please 

remind your daughter of her responsibility to check on information she may have missed if absent from 

school. Important announcements and reminders are communicated to the students on a daily basis. Our goal 

is to make certain that the correct information is available to all students. Our hope is that all students will be 

attentive to it. It is unfortunate when a student misses an opportunity to purchase a dance ticket, order a 

special tee shirt, etc. due to missing a deadline. We would be most grateful for your assistance in this area. 

 

Closing Comments 

The four years of high school go by very quickly.  Please encourage your daughters to get involved in the 

many activities and clubs at LF so that their experience here will be a memorable, fun and rewarding one!  



From the moment they walk through our doors, everything they do matters – not only for the present, but for 

their future as well.  Encourage them to make the most of this time in their life! 

Enjoy the rest of your summer!  See you in September!  Looking forward to an “otter” wonderful school 

year! 

 

Mrs. Maryanne Rayer 

Assistant Principal for Student Affairs 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL FOR STUDENT SERVICES 
 
Dear Parents, 

Summer is going by so quickly! I hope you are enjoying some rest and vacation and perhaps some summer 

reading.  As we prepare to begin another new school year, please review with your daughters some of our 

most important policies and procedures which are detailed below.  Should you have any questions or 

concerns,  please do not hesitate to call (215) 455-6900 ext. 126 or email 

mmcdonald@littleflowerhighschool.org. 

 

DRESS CODE CONSIDERATIONS 
Students generally accumulate more demerits for dress code violations than anything else. Please review the 

code requirements with your daughter so that she starts the year off well!  Students are expected to come to 

school and leave school in full uniform; (those involved with after school activities are the exception). This 

means students may not wear sandals, flip-flops, sneakers, moccasins, shower shoes, clogs or other casual 

footwear to or from school. In addition, sweats, jeans, pajama bottoms, etc. may not be worn under the 

uniform.  Sneakers for gym class are worn only in the Gym and only for the class itself. 

 

THE DRESS CODE 
1. The Little Flower uniform is a maroon, knee-length jumper. As your daughter grows, you may need to 

lower the hemline to keep her in compliance with the length requirement. When you buy a uniform if the 

length needs to be adjusted, it is advisable to hem it rather than have it cut, so that it can be lengthened. 

Consider shopping early to avoid the rush in case you have to order your jumper. 

2. The appropriate class emblem is to be sewn on the upper left side of the uniform; replacement emblems 

can be purchased in the Main Office or at Flynn and O’Hara. 

3. The school blouse is white, with a peter-pan collar. Students may wear long or short sleeves. Long 

sleeve blouses are worn for formal assemblies. If a tee shirt is worn under the blouse it must be plain 

white with no printing, writing or pictures on it.  

4. The regulation sweater is a maroon cardigan with the school logo. Each year at least twenty sweaters end 

up in our Lost and Found. Please encourage your daughter to write her name on the label. 

5. Maroon knee socks or stockings are required.  Only the Trimfit Cotton Spandex Knee-Hi is to be worn 

with the uniform; this knee sock will be sold through our uniform and shoe suppliers (see below). 

6. All uniform items can be ordered from Flynn and O’Hara, 10905 Dutton Road, 215-637-4600, or 6801 

Frankford Avenue, 215-624-1983. 

7. A maroon and white saddle shoe completes the Little Flower Look!  (The solid maroon shoe is 

acceptable if the maroon and white is not available.)  Our regulation shoe supplier is DiGiulio’s,  

6948 Frankford Avenue, 215-333-5512. 

8. In past years some students with certain medical conditions have been informed by their doctor that they 

are not able to wear the regulation shoe. If your daughter has such a condition a doctor’s note indicating 

why/for how long and requesting a shoe pass must be presented in the Student Services Office on your 

daughter’s first day in September, and she must wear either the softer saddle shoe or the oxford-style 

Eastland.   

9. Please remind your daughter that earrings may be no bigger than a quarter and only one pair may be 



worn at a time. Gauges, disks, etc. are not permitted with the uniform. 

10. Scarves, bandannas and wide headbands (three inches or more) may not be worn. 

11. Visible piercings, - face, nose, eyebrow, tongue, hands etc.  - are not permitted with the uniform.  

12. Please remind your daughter that only natural hair color is permitted by our dress code.  ‘Fashion colors’ 

(burgundy, gold, blue, green, orange, neon red, etc) and glitter are never permitted, nor are extreme 

hairstyles – Shaved,  Mohawks, streaks of color, spikes, dyeing hair half one color half another, etc.   

13. Visible tattoos, including but not limited to henna tattoos  are not permitted.  

14. If, on occasion, your daughter cannot be in compliance with the dress code, you may request a temporary 

pass. All requests must be in writing. Also, please specify the length of time your daughter will be out of 

uniform. All requests will be given careful consideration. 

15. Even though students are aware that they may not come to school with visible tattoos or piercings or 

with wildly colored hair, some will make that choice nevertheless.  Please remind your daughter that 

class/school attendance may be affected for students who refuse to comply with these regulations.  

16. Little Flower students are recognized and praised for the way they look in uniform; thank you in advance 

for carrying on this proud tradition! 

 

ATTENDANCE ISSUES 

1. When a student is absent, her parent/guardian must telephone the Student Services Office at 215-455-

6900 ext. 125 or 128 between 7:30 am and 10:00 am. No student is ever permitted to make this call 

herself.   

2. Absentee notes (written on the school form) must be brought to the Student Services Office on the day of 

return. If your daughter has seen a doctor during her absence, a note verifying this should be attached to 

the school form. These forms are also available on our website at www.lfchs.org. Click on Student 

Services Information. Scroll down to Reporting of Absence.   

3. Unexcused absences exceeding 22 days will result in assignment to Summer School.  

4. A student must serve detention each time she is late after four occurrences. A student must serve same-

day detention each time she is late after nine occurrences. A student is late if she is not in her seat in 

homeroom when the bell rings at 8:00 am and must report to Student Services for a late pass.  

5. If your daughter needs an early dismissal she must bring a note from you the day before her 

appointment, so that the required form can be prepared. You can download this form on our website.  

Click on Student Services Information. Scroll down to Early Dismissal and download and print out the 

form.  Please do not email this form; your daughter must bring it in to Student Services. 

 

CELL PHONE POLICY  

¶ Cell phones are to be registered in Student Services; 

¶ The phone must be turned off and placed in the student’s locker during the school day;  

¶ Phones may be used in the building after the 8
th
 period dismissal. Students may listen to music in the am 

with earbuds before the first bell. Students must put their phone in their lockers by the first bell. 

¶ If a cell phone is confiscated, demerits (10-25) are issued, and a detention(s) will be assigned.  

¶ A confiscated phone is returned to the student at the end of the day on which it was taken. At the end of 

the day the student will return to Student Services to retrieve the phone. 

¶ At no time may the phone (device) be used to take pictures of students and or teachers without the 

permission of the administration and student/teacher.  

 

School Issued IPads  
IPads must be carried in the book bags throughout the day. IPads are only permitted when a teacher or 

administration gives the student permission to use it for official school work. IPads are never permitted 

in the halls or at lunch. Only the school IPad is allowed in school.  Use of the IPad is for school work 

only. Demerits and detentions will be issued for violations of the Responsible Use Policy.  

 

              LITTLE FLOWER IS NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ITEMS LOST OR STOLEN.  

http://www.lfchs.org/


TRANSPORTATION  

SEPTA buses transport our students to and from school and are scheduled to arrive no later the 7:45 AM 

each day. Schedules for the 2018-19 school year will be distributed to students on the opening days of 

school. Information about Little Flower bus routes can be found on our website. Should you have questions 

about a specific route assigned to our school, please do not hesitate to call (215) 455-6900 ext. 126. 

If you live in any of these school districts - Abington, Cheltenham, Colonial (Plymouth Meeting), Haverford, 

Springfield, Upper Darby, Upper Dublin, Upper Moreland or William Penn – your daughter may be eligible 

for transportation or transportation reimbursement during the coming school year. Please contact your local 

district office to inquire.  

 

Please refer to our Student Handbook which is included on our website for a description of all school policies 

and procedures. 

 

Thank you for your commitment Little Flower Catholic High School for Girls.  

Be assured of my continued prayers for a safe and happy summer and for a wonderful new school year! 

 

Mrs. Mary McDonald 

Assistant Principal for Student Services 

 

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE SCHOOL NURSE 
 
Welcome to all the new students to Little Flower Catholic High School for Girls.  Pennsylvania state law 

mandates a 9
th
 grade physical.  Parents of all 9

th
 grade students have been mailed a physical form to be 

completed by your family doctor or completed at any city health center.  Completed physicals are to be 

returned to the school nurse by September, 2018.  Please have your child’s immunization’s updated.  If your 

child needs health insurance, please visit www.CHIPcoversPAkids.com or call 1-800-986-KIDS to enroll 

your child in CHIP, Pennsylvania’s Children’s Health Insurance Program. 

 

A reminder to ALL SENIOR STUDENTS, beginning in August, 2018 2 (two) doses of the 

Meningococcal (MCV) vaccine are required for School Admission.  Please contact your doctor and 

send date of shot to School Nurse by September, 2018.   

 

Should your daughter have a medical condition that requires special consideration a pass may be issued.  In 

order to receive a pass for textbooks, shoes, water bottle, elevator, or the bathroom, a doctor’s note must be 

on file in the Student Services Office in September, 2018.  Please contact your doctor over the summer for a 

current note.  A doctor’s note must be submitted yearly so the school knows the condition is under the care 

of a physician. 

 

Please contact me in September for any new issues or any changes in your child’s health.  The school needs 

to be aware of any of your concerns.  Working together will help your child succeed in school.  Thank you 

for your cooperation. 

 

Chris McCarthy, RN 
School Nurse 

215-455-6900 ext. 124 

 

 

 

 

http://www.chipcoverspakids.com/


Music Department News 

 
All Catholic musicians Caroline Curtiss '18 (trumpet), Jenna Curtiss '18 (cello), Madison Griffin '21 (cello), 

Emily Matthews '18 (french horn), Serena Pisacano '18 (baritone),  and Sophie Walsh '18 (oboe) performed 

in the Msgr. Louis D’Addezio Concert of Excellence at the Kimmel Center on April 17, 2018.  These 

students, involved in All Catholic HS Band and Orchestra, performed a number of selections with their peers 

followed by a finale written by composer Sean J. Kennedy which was a culmination of all of the All Catholic 

groups from elementary to high school.  Little Flower's Instrumental Music teacher, Ms. Jessica O'Neill, also 

had the opportunity to conduct the All Catholic HS Band. 

 

  
 

 

Coming Soon…. 
The Addams Family High School Edition  
Thursday, Dec 6 to Sunday, Dec 9, 2018  

School Play Information 

 
 

 

 

CSC News 

 

 

 

 

× Mr. Purri will have a vocal workshop for all students interested in auditioning Tuesday, 

September 4.   

× Auditions will be held Saturday, September 8. 

× Any student who is interested in participating in the musical should contact Mrs. Rayer 

(mrayer@littleflowerhighschool.org) so that they receive any upcoming audition and show 

information.  

Information will be updated once we are closer to audition and workshop dates. 

mailto:mrayer@littleflowerhighschool.org


CSC NEWS 

òIn a world where you can be anything, be kind.ó 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 THANK YOU for all you have done to leave smiles on the 

faces of others and the world a better place. 

Sincerely, 

Ms. Stankiewicz 

Community Service Corps and LAS FLORES Moderator 

¶ PB & J Sandwich Making 

¶ Breast Cancer Walk 

¶ Autism Walk 

¶ Fall Fest 

¶ Cookies for a Cause 

¶ Serving at St. Francis Inn 

¶ Thanksgiving Drive 

¶ Thanksgiving at Our lady 
of Hope 

¶ Festival Navideño 

¶ Operation Santa Claus 

¶ Guest Chef at Ronald 

McDonald House 

¶ Activity packs for Shriners 

Hospital 

¶ Mitten Mania 

¶ Young at Heart Luncheon 

¶ Spread the Love Baskets 

¶ Operation Rice Bowl 

¶ Snack Time 

¶ Tab Drive 

¶ Tutoring at Casa del Carmen 

¶ Zumbathon 

¶ Queens of Clean 

¶ MDG Italian Festival 

 



Little Flower Fall Sports’ Tryouts 

 

Field Hockey 

     Date – Monday, August 13, 2018 

Time – 8:00 – 11:00 

Location – Little Flower High School 

Soccer 

Date – Monday, August 13, 2018 

Time – 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

 Location – Hunting Park  

           (New Turf Field) 

                 

Golf 

Date – Monday, August 13, 2018      

Time – 3:00 – 5:00  

Location – Juniata Golf Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tennis 

     Date – Monday, August 13, 2018  

     Time –  9:00 – 11:00 

     Location – New Courts Hunting Park 

 

Cross Country 

     Date – Monday, August 13, 2018 

     Time – 5:00 – 6:30 PM  Meeting Parent and Student 

      Location – Little Flower High  School Cafeteria  

 

  

Volleyball 

Date – Monday, August 20, 2018 

Time – 12:30 – 3:00 for Freshman ONLY! 

             3:00 -   5:00 for Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors 

 Location – Little Flower Gym 

 

For more information and directions contact the Athletic Office at 

215-455-6900   X138 

 

Considering playing Golf? 

Here is what you need to know…. 

1. We want to have 12 players. 

2. We have 8 current players. 

3. NO ONE WILL BE CUT but only 8 will play in any match. 

4. Evaluations/Tryouts are on August 13th at Juniata GC (around 10 minutes away). 

5. Matches are from August 16th through September 27th. 

6. Clubs and other equipment will be provided if a player does not have her own. 

7. Coach Tim will be conducting sporadic clinics either at LF, Juniata GC or Burholme Driving Range 

    over the next month and anyone showing interest will be put on emailing list regarding these get 

    togethers. 

8. Attendance at these clinics before August 16th are NOT mandatory. 



 

SCHEDULE FOR THE OPENING OF SCHOOL 
 

Wednesday, September 5 

¶ Freshmen and all Transfer Students   8:00 – 2:39  

¶ Meeting for Freshman Parents    7:00 P.M. 

 

Thursday, September 6 

¶ Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors Report  8:00 – 2:39  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Friday, September 7 

¶ ALL CLASSES  REPORT    8:00 – 2:39  

 

Please Note: 

Thursday, September 13 

¶ Back-To-School-Night for all Parents    7:00 P.M. 

 

 

ANNUAL NOTIFICATION Little Flower Catholic High School for Girls  has developed and 

maintains an Asbestos Inspection and Management Plan as required by the Asbestos Emergency 

Response Act of 1986 (AHERA).  A copy of the plan is available for your inspection at our 

administrative office during regular office hours.  The Keating Group (610-668-4100) is the school's 

asbestos program manager and Acer Associates (856-809-1202) is the school's consultant.  

Inquiries regarding the plan should be directed to these organizations. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jeane McNamara                            Sr. Kathleen Klarich, RSM 
President      Principal 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Little Flower Catholic High School for Girls  ID #26837 
 

Dear Parents: 
 
Welcome back to the start of a new school year and to a new year of A+ School Rewards! 
 
Beginning October 6, 2017, Little Flower Catholic High School for Girls  ς (ID#: 26837) has the opportunity 
to participate in and earn CASH from A+ School Rewards, a great fundraising program run through your 
local Giant!   
 
PLEASE NOTE:   
You DO NOT need to re-register your card if your school selection(s) remains the same as last year. 
 
To participate: 

¶ Visit www.giantfoodstores.com  and select Savings & Rewards. Follow the prompts to create your 
ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ  ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ мм-digit BONUSCARD® number and the School ID #  OR, 
 

¶ Call the A+ Hotline at 1-877-Ask-Aplus (1-877-275-2758) ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΗ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ 
need your 11-digit BONUSCARD® number and the School ID#; OR, 
 

¶ OR... E-mail the A+ Hotline at askaplus@cranecommunications.com.  Please provide your full name, 
BONUSCARD® number and the School ID#. 
 

To earn points: 

¶ Use your registered BONUSCARD® each time you shop at Giant, and you will earn CASH for our 
school. You can track the number of points you are earning for our school by checking your grocery 
receipt. 

¶ At the end of each month, your points are calculated and converted to CASH rewards. These CASH 
rewards for our school are updated monthly. You can track our progress when you sign in to your 
online account.   

¶ Our school will receive one CASH awards check at the end of the program and can use this cash for 
any of our educational needs. 

 
Also, please encourage your family members and friends to support our school.  This could result in more 
CASH REWARDS! 
 
Thank you for supporting our school. 
 
Sincerely, 

Sr. Kathleen  Klarich, RSM  

 

http://www.giantfoodstores.com/
mailto:askaplus@cranecommunications.com

